MPTO Meeting Minutes -Monday, June 5, 2017
1. Welcome 

2. Presidents’ Report 
a. May Shout Outs – Staff Appreciation went great; Family/Picnic Night had a good turnout and was fun – Hungry Howie’s gave a $100 donation, money coming from Kona Ice as well;  Muffins with Moms was a success – kept up with demand despite Walmart messing up the order and turnout being more than double the amount who RSVP’d (1000+people total).  Thanks to all who helped pull off these events!
b. School Kidz Supply Kits & Yearbook Orders – 130+ ordered as of today (more than last year), 1 final reminder going out, profits to go to teachers for additional supplies
c. Yearbook – 459 ordered through today, 250 left.  Suggestion has been made to set up a table to sell yearbooks before and after 5th grade DARE ceremony, volunteers needed.

d. 2017-2018 MPTO Board/Nomination Committee Update – since last update, we have new people in positions for newsletter, Stingerfest, Box Tops, and yearbook.  Vote to approve new board passed.  Intentionally leaving a few spots open hoping to recruit new families next year.
3. Teachers’ Report – no teachers present, Ms. Williams sent a note thanking PTO for all they do
4. Principal Report – 
a. Staff updates – changes in Jacket Journal, lost 3 ½ positions d/t allotment, but able to absorb those through retirement/transfers; currently hiring for 2-3 staff positions plus 2 counselors (1 counselor has already been hired, is transferring within CMS).  There is a lot of staff movement between grades for next year.

b. Data is too new to bring to everyone, was briefly shared with SLT, slight dip in reading, official results will be shared in Sept. or Oct.

c. Next year all students will go to all specials weekly.

5. Treasurers’ Report 
a. Current year revenues

i. School store $1679 in sales, $930 on expenses.  YTD total $5690, budgeted $7,000.

ii. Corporate contributions $441 for the month - $318 from ISC, $100 from Hungry Howie’s.  YTD $11,668.

iii. School Supply kits - $935 for May, will need to write check in June to cover costs.

iv. Yearbook – total received in May of $3682 offset by final payment of $3358, additional $2000 in funds will be received this week

b. Current year expenses

i. Grade level - $2652

ii. Room Parents $1800 ($3600 total)

iii. Special projects - $841 mostly for Muffins for Moms, $90 for speakers for Blue and Gold

iv. Professional learning - $841 on 4 conferences for MES

v. DARE - $1750

vi. MPTO expenses - $867, mostly on tables for MPTO for future use

c. New budget changes

i. GPS will only be 5th grade fundraiser next year with profit from sale of first book to general 5th grade fund and profit from sales beyond to go to specific student’s Williamsburg expense

ii. Stingerfest – reduced projected profit

iii. Big purchases to be made from carryover money: Morning messenger equipment and electronic sign out front (Providence Spring to share their info from their recent purchase)

iv. Increased Connect specials money for Art and Science

v. Grade level funding change – going towards purchase of periodicals, will help reduce fees to $10 per student

vi. Keeping Book Nook but reducing amount bc shifting from stocking to replacing

vii. Increased beautification because of increase in supply costs

viii. Reducing class parties to $25 per class, encourage grade levels to do the same thing, encourage more parent involvement.  Room parent coordinators to check in with room parents to make sure they are not covering costs if parents don’t step up.

ix. Special project added: Rock path, Ms. Green already researching supplies needed, exploring idea of letting other sponsors purchase rocks

d. New budget approved
6. Secretary Report  – May minutes approved
7. First VP / Volunteer Coordinator 

a. Room Parents – party checks went out this week
b. School Store – grab bags selling well, some questions about T-shirt ordering for next year (will likely sell all year through school store vs. one-time purchase), agendas will include reading logs, 12 rising 5th graders already prepped to help in school store next year
8. Second VP/ Muffins with Moms – 
a. Corporate Contributions – Box Tops raised $684 in last challenge (money will come in Nov), pizza challenge was most successful one of the year, summer challenge sheets went home, HT communication/donations have been easier this year
b. Art by Me – this was final year d/t low sales and feedback from art teachers, income from sales didn’t cover cost of supplies this year, doing the rocks instead next year
9. Third VP/ Reading Bee 
a. Family Nights – RMCF only had 5 families show up bc of rain, ideas presented to reach out to new coffee shop, Pizza Peel when they open, let Valerie know if you have any restaurant connections 
b. Staff Appreciation – went well
c. Staff Hospitality–Ready for End of School Luncheon on June 12th with Viva Chicken, MTPO about to provide gifts for teachers who are retiring/leaving and Officer Green (8 total), donated by Jen Carroll
10. Ms. Cain recognized at SLT for her consistent presence and volunteering at MPTO/school events

11.  Thank yous from Alissa and Sara






